Muhlenberg Township Athletic Association General Meeting Minutes February 25, 2013

Meeting Attendance: Ted Ellis*, HipolitoOlmeda Jr., Melissa Smeltzer*, Kelli Miller*, Chris Evans, BeccaWeiler, David Weiler, Joe Zona*, Sherri Fulp*, Jon Moyer, Doug Brown, Lily Allen*, Brad Coley*, Don Raifsnider*

(* Denotes Board Member)

Meeting was called to order by Kelli Miller at 7:02pm.

Kelli motioned to approve January's Meeting Minutes. Ted seconded the motion. All approved.

Treasurer's Report given by Kelli Miller

Kelli reported \$45,766.74 in the bank. All bills are paid.

Girl's Basketball Report given by commissioner, HipolitoOlmeda Jr.

- The season is almost over. Last game is this week, and they have a tournament this week @ Wilson.
- March 10th is equipment hand in at CE Cole.
- As per the discussion from the last meeting, Hip received the quote for the gym floor waxing. They
 included CE Cole and MEC on the quote. Quote was given to Kelli, to be looked at during the
 Executive Meeting.
- Hip also gave Kelli a photo of all the girl's teams, to be given to Frank. They discussed hanging it somewhere, where it can be seen.
- Hip mentioned the few issues they had this year: a few fan problems, and a coaching issue on the "upper level". He hopes this was all taken care of, and feels the season was "overall decent".

Wrestling given by commissioner, Jon Moyer

- They've reached the end of the season, beyond a few kids practicing yet this week.
- He would like a few days of practice per week in March for the few kids in Nationals and States.
- March 17th is their banquet, at 1:00pm, at Laurel Commons.
- They would like to approach the board in the near future regarding a tournament next year. He feels there may need to be a separate meeting due to it being such a big process. He stated Daniel Boone profited \$12,000-\$18,000 from their tournament. They would need at least 100 people to help run it. Ideas for dates are Thanksgiving Weekend, and the Sunday around Christmas. Doug Brown gave info to Ted regarding shirts. Chris Evans requested to be allowed to get a quote on the shirts as well. They are thinking of calling it "MTAA Massacre on the Mats".
- Doug gave Kelli left over checks to Kelli.

Boys Basketball

No report.

Field Hockey

No report.

Cheerleading

No report.

Fall Baseball

Kelli mentioned the continued need for a commissioner. No offers.

Softball given by commissioner, Sheri Fulp

- Sherri has a \$320 invoice from the league meeting.
- The season officially starts on April 19th.
- Sherri is concerned with the amount of kids on the 10U level only. Currently, there are 26 girls at the

- 12U level, 17 at the 10U level and 24 at the 8U level. She will call to confirm that all the 12U girls are still going to play, due to the "no double roster" policy.
- Kelli asked to add the Executive Meeting agenda the possibility of a Fall Softball League. She said Tim Moyer is interested in coaching. Sign up's would be with Football. The league would have to know for sure by August. The sport would need a commissioner. It would be a travel league.

Baseball Report given by commissioner, Kelli Miller

- So far, 205 kids have signed up. 61 kids at the tee-ball level, 54 for coach pitch, 36 for knee-hi, 29 for mites, 13 for JDL and 12 for DL.
- Evaluations went "amazing". There were no issues this year with who made the team, and who
 didn't.
- The JDL tournament's anticipated dates are May 31st, June 1st and June 2nd. \$375 fee.
- Sign-ups close on March 15th (except for the travel teams, which have already closed).
- Kelli noted having 263 kids last year, which means the numbers are down slightly. She requested that Don send an email blast letting everyone know she will be at CE Cole on March 2nd for additional sign-ups.
- Uniforms will be a little different this year. Socks and pants will be included to keep with the uniform. She would like "Muhlenberg" on the uniform, instead of just the logo for the professional team they are representing. 1ballsports will be contacted for the tee's. Chris Evans again requested to be given the opportunity to get a quote from the vo-tech as well.
- Jon Moyer asked when the teams and coaches will be picked. Brad hopes by April 1st.

Football

No report

Old Business

Nothing to discuss.

New Business

Nothing to discuss.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:33pm.

After the meeting was adjourned, Chris Evans approached the board about his interest in becoming an At Large Board Member. Chris stated this was his 3rd consecutive meeting. Kelli stated this could be voted upon during the Executive Meeting. Melissa took Chris' contact information.

Items Approved During the Executive Board Meeting

- Double-rostering was approved for baseball only.
- 500lbs of grass seed to be donated to Muhlenberg Township, per request.
- 5 tons of Diamond Tech, costing ~\$125, to be purchased for MTAA.
- Mike Wood& Marshall Rhodes approved to ref for playoffs.
- FightinPhils fundraiser to be done during the spring season.
- Dave Weiler and Chris Evans were voted on to the Board of Directors as At Large members.

Minutes submitted by Melissa Smeltzer, Recording Secretary